
 
 
 

PETER KIEWIT FOUNDATION 
2016 SUMMER FUN PROGRAM POLICY 

 

THREE STRIKES – YOU’RE OUT!  
 
The “Three Strikes – You’re Out” policy will be enforced again this year.  “Strikes” will be issued in the 
following circumstances:    
 

1) Exceeding the group number maximum for any field trip. 
2) Failure to report significant changes in the group size stated in your original reservation to the 

host site prior to a field trip.  (Significant change is considered a variance of five or more from 
reserved number.) 

3) Failure to follow the required chaperone requirements. 
4) Misconduct of the group at any of the host facilities. 
5) Failure to cancel a scheduled trip at least 24 hours in advance unless weather dictates. 

 
If any youth agency incurs more than three incidents of this nature, it will be immediately eliminated 
from further participation in our 2016 Summer Fun program.  Our host organizations are aware of 
this policy and will be reporting to us weekly. 
 
We hope this policy will be helpful to all of us as we plan for a happy, fun-filled, and safe summer 
together. 


